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Notes 
 
Present: Virgilio Pinto, Ithaca College; Gregg Keihl, TC3; Sarah Trencansky, Broome 
Community College; Erin Wilburn, Broome Community College; Caitlin Finley, Cornell 
University; Sarah Shank, Ithaca College; Deb Geier, Finger Lakes Library System; 
Christine Brown, SCRLC. 
 
Excused: Jenny Shank, Finger Lakes Library System; Haleigh Mikolajczyk, Southern 
Tier Library System; Elise Thornley, Binghamton University; Mary-Carol Lindbloom, 
SCRLC. 
 
Welcome and Introductions – Introduced Sara from Trencansky from Broome 
Community College and all present introduced themselves to Sarah as this was her first 
meeting. 
 
October Meeting Minutes – Approved as distributed 
 
Around the Table 
Christine shared that SCRLC has been busy with programming and the Plan of Service 
preparation. 
Gregg shared that the Spring semester just started and enrollment is up a little which is 
good.  They have experienced flu going around the staff. 
Sarah Shank shared that Virgilio has picked up the borrowing part of ILL.  Also, they are 
looking for a Second Shift desk coordinator. 
Caitlin shared that the Borrow in Site is now live and anyone can get a Cornell library 
card. 
Sarah Trancansky shared that she is happy to join the committee. 
Erin Wilburn shared that their semester has started and they hired two new reference 
librarians and a new circulation clerk. 
Deb shared that they have seen an uptick in requests in January. 
Virgilio shared that Sarah has shared what is happening at Ithaca College. 
 

Resource Sharing Meeting  

Christine shared that the joint meeting with CLRC is scheduled for February 27 starting 

at 12:30 via Zoom and notices have been shared with SCRLC, CLRC and NYLINE.  As of 

the meeting date, there were 85 registrants.  The agenda for the meeting is as follows: 
Burnout: Research and Next Steps by Melissa from Utica University 
Practical Workflow Solutions by Elise Thornley 



Panel Discussion – Trends in Resource Sharing with panelists Sara Shank, 
Haleigh Mikolajcsyk, and Tor Lonney. 
ELD Update by Maria Degaetano. 
 

BARC Update  
Gregg shared that they have concluded that they are not able to continue housing BARC 
due to loosing a few positions including Lucy who left last Winter and the position will 
not be filled.  There was some discussion about BARC Services. Christine shared that a 
Request for Services has been distributed to look for a new provider. 

 
Other – No other topics were raised. 
 
 Next Meeting Date – April 10, 2025 at 11:00 via Zoom 


